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IDRIDGEHAY & ALTON AND ASHLEYHAY PARISH COUNCIL 

ORDINARY MEETING  

Wednesday 13th July 2022 / 7:00 PM 

Members Present: 

- Cllr Robert Tatler [Chair] 
- Cllr Jane Smith [Vice Chair] 
- Cllr Duddley Ibbett 
- Cllr Mike Westbrooke 

- Cllr Eric Matkin 
- Cllr Carl Hempshall 
- Matthew Evans [Clerk] 

 

35/22 To receive apologies of absence: 
 
All councillors were present at the meeting 
 

36/22 Declaration of Members’ disclosable pecuniary interests: 
 
There were no declarations of interest made by councillors 
 

37/22 Questions from members of the public: 
 

Three members of the public made representations at the meeting to 
councillors in regard to a previous planning application that had been 
received by Amber Valley Borough Council. 
 
The Chair explained to the applicant of the Parish Council’s statutory 
powers as a consultee and how this was implemented within the planning 
process. 
 
There were no other questions from members of the public. 
 

 

38/22 Minutes of the previous meeting: 
 
The minutes of the extraordinary meeting held on 21 June 2022 were 
proposed by Cllr Smith and seconded by Cllr Tatler and agreed upon 
unanimously – the minutes were then signed by the Chair. 
 

39/22 Planning Matters: 
 

Councillors were informed of the current planning applications submitted 
to the planning authority – no comments were made. 
 

40/22 Financial Matters: 
 
The following payments were approved by councilors: 
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41/22 Review of Website and Information Provision: 
 
The Clerk presented councillors with their report on the Council’s current 
provision of a Parish website in accordance with the Transparency Code 
for Smaller Authorities. The Clerk notified councillors of the need to 
comply with The Public Sector Bodies (Websites and Mobile Applications) 
(No.2) Accessibility Regulations 2018 and the need for the website to 
conform to the WCAG 2.1 AA standard. 
 
It was proposed by Cllr Ibbett and seconded by Cllr Westbrooke that Cllr 
Ibbett would investigate and identify a cost-effective solution in order to 
comply with the legislative requirements. 
 

42/22 Newsletter: 
 
It was agreed by councillors that a newsletter would be produced and 
ready for publication in October 2022.  

 

The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 20:40PM 

 

*Councillors agreed that items discussed following the official end of the meeting would be 

published by the Clerk in an addendum to be published on the Council’s website. 


